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SENATOR THE HONOURABLE PENNY WONG 

Leader of the Opposition in the Senate 
Shadow Minister for Foreign Affairs 
Labor Senator for South Australia 

Senator the Honourable Slade Brockman 
President of the Senate 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Mr President, 

RE: ALTERATIONS TO THE HANSARD TRANSCRIPT 

I write following questioning in the 2022-23 budget estimates hearing of the 
Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation Committee with the 
Department of Parliamentary Services on the morning of Monday 4 April 2022, 
relating to alterations to the Hansard transcript. 

Odgers' Australian Senate Practice states at pages 108 and 109 of the 
fourteenth edition: 

Soon after they deliver a speech, senators receive a draft of the transcript 
from Hansard. Senators may make necessary corrections to the 
transcript, but changes altering the sense or introducing new matters are 
not admissible .. The President bas control over requests for alterations to 
Hansw,<i,. althoug

h 

ultimate authority resides in the Senate .
. 
FolJ01,1A11g an

incident in 1989 in which a minister was censured by the Senate for 
deleting words appearing in the Daily Hansard, the Senate resolved that 
the President should "enforce strictly the rule that senators' corrections to 
Hansard must not have the effect of deleting from the record words 
actually spoken in debate so as to alter the sense of words spoken': In a
subsequent statement, the President informed the Senate of the 
procedures for dealing with requests for alterations to the transcript or to 
the Daily Hansard .. ThePresident had askedJhaf"where thereis ang 
doubt as to whether the'request comes within the established rules;'; the 
matter be.r�ferredfcihini [Emphasis added]

... .. ····· .... .... . .. ... . . .. . 

Recognising the importance of ensuring the accuracy of the parliamentary 
record, I have raised this matter with you privately, and sought your assistance in 
ensuring that relevant officials of the Department of Parliamentary Services 
appear before the Senate Finance and Public Administration Legislation 
Committee again today in order to adequately respond to questions about this 
matter. 
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